FERTILIZING YOUR LAWN 

Source: A. J. Powell

Ideally, you shouldn(t apply nitrogen fertilizer to your lawn in the spring. But if no fertilizer was applied last fall, making an application in late winter or early spring will get you off to a good start by helping green up the tired-looking lawn and increasing grass density.

If your lawn was fertilized last fall and currently has a fairly green color, it would be best not to add spring nitrogen. 

Your grass will be growing at the fastest rate of the year beginning around mid-April. And any nitrogen applied in mid-spring will cause more problems than it solves. It will decrease spring root growth and summer drought tolerance as well as increase weed and disease problems.

Excessive grass growth is another problem caused by applying nitrogen fertilizer in mid-spring. Because the grass already is growing rapidly, fertilizing might make it difficult for you to mow often enough to remove the recommended one-third to one-half of leaf material at each mowing. So applying nitrogen mid-spring will just worsen an already difficult situation.

If you remove several inches of top growth at one mowing, it will scalp the lawn. Mowing too much top growth also will cause the clippings to wind-row, possibly smothering grass beneath them.

Another consequence of applying nitrogen to your grass in mid-spring is that you produce excessive lawn clippings that will need to be raked and removed. These clippings often wind up in the landfill.

Contact your (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service for more information.
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